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Alan Wilson
Attorney General

October 17, 2017

The Hon. Margie Bright Matthews, Member
South Carolina Senate

PC Box 142

Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Senator Matthews:

We received your opinion request regarding the legal consequence of a county magistrate

serving as the county attorney for the same county. The following opinion sets out our

understanding of your question and our response.

Issue (as quoted from your letter):

I have been approached by a member of Hampton County Council to seek

an opinion on whether its local magistrate can also serve as the Hampton County

Attorney. Please provide me an opinion on whether this poses a Conflict of

Interest or violates any ethics rules.

Law/Analysis:

For the reasons set out below, we advise that a Hampton County magistrate should not

also serve as the Hampton County Attorney. See Op. S.C. Att'y Gen., 1974 WL 27460 (June 24,

1974). It is the opinion of this Office that a court most likely would hold that a county

magistrate cannot simultaneously serve as a county attorney for the same county and still

maintain the judicial detachment that the U.S. Constitution requires. See id. Indeed, an

otherwise meritorious prosecution may be frustrated where the detachment of the magistrate

issuing a warrant is not "neutral and detached." State v. Dunbar, 361 S.C. 240, 603 S.E.2d 615

(2004) (citing, inter alia, Illinois v. Gates, 462 U.S. 213, 103 S.Ct. 2317, 76 L.Ed.2d 527 (1983)).

A previous opinion of this Office considered whether a city attorney could simultaneously serve
as a city recorder, and noted that the duties of the city attorney could be such that it constituted

"mere employment" and not an office for dual-office holding purposes. Op. S.C. Att'y Gen.,
1974 WL 27460 (June 24, 1974). That 1974 opinion nevertheless advised against the

arrangement on constitutional grounds, and opined:
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